July 24, 2018
Mr. Glen Shumate 
Construction Employers Association

950 Keynote Circle, Suite 10

Cleveland, Ohio 44131

Dear Mr. Shumate:

In response to your job posting for a Carpentry Apprentice position, I am forwarding my resume for your review and consideration. I am confident that this position will make optimal use of the extensive skills and capabilities I have developed while working in a high-volume customer service and construction labor support for the last 10 years. These include:
· Construction Labor Support. I have 5 years experience working for a construction labor support company giving me extensive knowledge of the trades.  I worked directly with project coordinators to fill positons timely with over 100 field offices all over the country.  I was responsible for conducting and reviewing all criminal background checks and handling any adverse action and appeals.
· Records Management. I am computer savvy; my computer skills include the usage of Microsoft Office products and database systems. I am familiar with front office procedures. I have worked in records management systems most of my career allowing me to have extraordinary factual recall abilities. 

· Problem Solving Skills. I work well under pressure and respond to changes well, while demonstrating flexibility in dealing with daily demands. I am a multi-tasker who will find alternative methods to become more efficient and meet company and quality standards. 

I am a supportive team player with a solid work ethic and a desire to excel and I enjoy a challenge where meeting deadlines is the norm. I have worked in fast paced, deadline-driven environments and have always maintained tact and professionalism under stressful conditions. I would like to find out more about the carpentry apprentice position, and I would welcome the opportunity to tell you how my skills and ideas can benefit the company.  I look forward to hearing from you and can be reached at 216-370-1292/ enikkij@gmail.com.
Thank you for your consideration; I look forward to hearing from you soon. 

Sincerely,
Earlean Johnson
